
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                7:00                               June 10th  2020 

 

The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Gary Winkler. 

Members present: Gary Winkler, Dean Konen, Ben Henke, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present was 

Nick Brownson. 

The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the May 13th, 2020  Town Board meeting was made by Ben Henke  

seconded by Dean Konen and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and 

carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the June bills for payment, and to include payment for Halquist Stone, was made by Ben Henke 

seconded by Dean Konen, carried 3-0. 

Road Supervisors report: Nick reported ditch mowing has started, and they have been getting roads ready for paving. 

 A motion was made by Dean Konen to replace the culvert on Tecumseh Rd. not to exceed $9200 it was seconded by 

Ben Henke and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve Class B Liquor and Class B beer License applications for The Outdoors, Schwarz’s’ Supper Club and 

Seven Corners Bar and to approve temporary Class B beer license for St Anna Sportsman’s club, for the 50 bird shoot on 

7/18/20, and the Turkey shoot on 8/23/20 and all operators licenses as read was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben 

Henke and carried 3-0. 

Action on lawn mower replacement was tabled until July. 

Dean Konen: Reported Northeast asphalt will begin pulverizing on 6/15/20 and paving on 6/22/20. He also issued 2 

driveway permits. 

Ben Henke: Reported on the tractor purchase, delivery to the Town should be mid Aug. – mid Sept. 

Cheryl Heller: No Report 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported on large item recyclables being dumped in garbage bins. Mary Jo also reported we 

received the recycling grant for $9116.41 & the consolidation grant for $382.14 

Gary Winkler: Discussed Class B roads & fireworks questions.  Gary also shared the planning and zoning reports. 

The annual meeting with regards to social distancing was also discussed. 

A motion to adjourn was made at 9:21 pm by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 

 

Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 

www.townofnewholstein.com  


